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Our Next Meeting 

“Our Changing Climate”

June 7, 7:30 PM!
Watkins Park Nature Center

Our June meeting will feature Dr.  Wayne Esaias, NASA ocean biologist and EAS Master Beekeeper. A longtime member of the Howard County Beekeepers Assoc. (and prime mover in resurrecting it) Wayne has spoken at BUMBA meetings and short course classes. As a scientist, Wayne has kept extensive hive and bloom records and has correlated hive gain, flower bloom and climate changes. His work is pioneering, to use monitored hive scales to show the effects urbanization has had on the bloom period of local honey bee nectar sources. His evidence  is that the growth of cities in our area has advanced our bloom period by nearly a month, making it all that more important that your hives come out of the winter strong and ready to go. MSBA, the state bee association, is supporting Wayne’s application for Federal research funds to expand his investigation into this observable phenomenon and to expand the number of  monitored scale hives to gather data. Wayne will talk about his past findings, current research plans and how these climate changes affect your beekeeping.
The President’s Smoker

A-MAY-ZING-ANIMAL-FESTIVAL

I want to thank Toni Burnham, Leigh Walton, Donald Schlemmer, Jeff Forbes and his son Gannon for helping out at this important festival. We had a lot of interested people stop by and ask excellent questions. This is a great forum to gauge public perception and opinion about bees and beekeeping and is probably the best possible method to educate the public and dispel any of the long-held, unpopular notions concerning beekeeping and bees in general. The future of our hobby and/or business absolutely depends on this type of marketing and education. 
Leigh Walton managed to strike up a conversation with a fellow who produces cable TV shows and we will probably be doing a fall spot and an early spring episode on beekeeping, directed toward marketing the BUMBA SHORT COURSE, while giving all the local Maryland clubs better exposure. This is the very reason why it’s so important to have a good mix of members hosting these events. If Leigh hadn’t of been there, we probably would have missed out on this. 
Toni Burnham worked with a young lady that couldn’t speak or hear. Toni answered every question she had. Before it was all over, I heard a big roar of laughter coming from the other end of the table; I suspect it was about drones and how they get kicked out at the end of the year. All in all, it was a great time and necessary training for all beekeepers on public perception.

Thank You Very Much to Everyone who helped out and I hope to see more members attend these types of gatherings next year.

The Learning Curve
Learning curve can be steep at times and a crash usually waits at every available corner if you’re distracted, or not thinking clearly, especially if you’re in a hurry. Finally, after 4 years in this business and trying my hardest to kill my bees, the payoff has arrived. The more I manage these colonies, the more I begin to realize that beekeeping is 90 percent meditation and 10 percent perspiration. Bound and determined not to repeat previous mistakes, I am starting to shy away from quick decisions and quick manipulations. There are just far too many variables and options available, especially if you have numbers of colonies. When you’re in a colony for a specific reason and you feel uneasy about what you’re about to do, walk away and think about it a little more. Unless it’s a timing critical issue like swarm prevention, two heads are better, and 3rd times a charm can be significant allies. Think about the problem and think harder about what might have caused it, until it becomes entrenched in your mind so you can prevent it in the future or in other colonies. We are very fortunate to have such highly experienced members in this club whose beekeeping skills seem to be second nature. They got this good by experimenting and caring more about quality of their colonies while putting quantity second if not dead last. With a good strong colony, you can always make many more as your time for monitoring them will permit. Of course, decades of monitoring, and spot management when necessary, are key ingredients for their excellent track record. Most will admit that mistakes they made, even at this high level of  expertise, were due to an incomplete thought process, distractions or snap decisions. There is a lot to think about here and until I learn to speak bee, I will walk away if I feel unsure and just think about it for a day.

What Would You Do?
Went into winter with 6, came out with 4, lost 1 in March from starvation, back up to 7, well almost. (See “Confessions”)

Of those seven colonies, one just didn’t build up strong enough to put honey supers on. Upon inspection, I noticed that the queen was laying drone brood in the center of a worker cluster, in the upper corner honey areas of the brood frames and in general, all the wrong places. Should she be replaced? A few days later I went back in and counted only 8 drones in the whole colony and no new, additional capped drone cells. Is this colonies drone population out of whack and is the queen trying to fix it? There were also 4 perfect frames of worker brood, with no misses. Is this queen ok? Sure looks like it. Did this colony have a Varroa problem last year or beginning of this year that killed the drones off?  Is she still trying to build the worker and drone population up this late to satisfy the natural urge to swarm? Is this colony about a month or more behind? What would you do?

CONFESSIONS OF A BRAND NEW BEEKEEPER

Here we go, a look into what snap decisions can do for you. One colony was so strong I was able to make 4 colonies from it this spring. The strongest honey producer with 4 supers on it, still bringing it in as this is written. Since it was flying so hard and filling box after box, I decided to leave it be. Finally curiosity got the best of me and I just had to take a peak to see how the queen was doing. To my surprise there wasn’t one capped brood cell in there, tons of bees, no brood (distraction). Instant panic set in and I grabbed one of the splits with a queen that came off this colony and re-combined it to make a 3 deep colony plus honey supers, now its step ladder time. (Snap decision) This colony had so many frames of brood, eggs and larvae of all ages that I didn’t think for a second it would have any problems making another queen! Later that night, it dawned on me that I had only given the new queen to be 28 days to lay eggs when she would need 30 days at the minimum and probably a few more to start laying, and I didn’t even look for eggs when I went in! (Lack of entrenchment or dumb-dumb). Now I believe I have a colony with 2 queens in it but probably not (we all know how well they get along) But you never know, this would be a mother-daughter team if it works out and I did have a 2 queen colony going a couple years back. (Wishful thinking) Guess I won’t have to worry about feeding that split up for winter now.

The first time you think you have this beekeeping thing down, best you wipe that silly notion from your mind, get back to business and have a look over your shoulder. To see what’s sneaking up on you! If we stay sharp, we’ll always be brand new beekeepers.
CLUB PROGRAMS
April Election Results

Congratulations to Phil Hazen, BUMBA’s newly elected Treasurer! Phil stepped up to the plate to take over for Aaron Hughes, who stepped down after a dozen years. Thank you Aaron, for all your help! The rest of the officers were reelected for another year.
BUMBA Brochure
Club Member Lori Brown will be bringing several proofs of out new club brochure to the meeting. After Wayne’s talk, we’ll pass them around and see if anyone has any additional comments or suggestions. This piece is geared toward recruiting new beekeepers and education. After we have it printed, everyone in the club should keep a couple with their beekeeping materials in case someone needs more information or would like to join the club. This is an excellent marketing tool and I can’t thank Lori Brown enough!

Queen Raising Program
We are still looking for more takers on this one. Every one needs to know the biology and life cycle of the queen. For that fact, everyone should be able to rattle off the same for workers and drones too. Victor Plaskett still heads this program (when he’s in town); Leigh Walton has really stuck with it and is making queens. Freeway (Glynis) took an exit ramp (hopefully temporary) and every colony in my field has turned into some type of Frankenstein experiment. I did make a bunch of queens this year but they weren’t selectively produced. We will continue on as I believe this is a worthwhile venture that will mesh nicely with another program mentioned below that I would like to see get off the ground. We’ll talk about it at the meeting. 

Mentoring Program
We need mentors that take it upon themselves to contact people and actually go out in the field and help our members. Want to find out what it’s like to have Jerry Fischer’s job and his smarts? I can think of only one better way to learn! I always learn more by peering into other peoples stuff than my own, it tends to make you stay on your toes, be careful, and while you’re explaining things to them, you are actually reinforcing or entrenching your own knowledge. It’s also a great way to foster friendships with other members of our club, have some fun and help each other out. Good intentions are one thing and following through is another. We have 8 people on the mentoring list and two, David Morris and I have actually made trips to inspect our newer member’s colonies and render assistance when needed. Second and third year beekeepers have enough experience to join the program as well and vastly increase their knowledge. One way this program could be improved is if the newer members could get together and monitor each others hives and learn from each other, then call us if they need more input or things get out of hand. Producing 400 pounds of honey from 3 colonies isn’t quite second nature to me yet, thanks to sharing people and hard headedness, it became possible. Being president for a few years pays big dividends too. Every person should run this club for at least a couple of years. If you want to get good, and I mean good at beekeeping, being president is your best bet. 

Nuc’s For Members
Another program I would like to see come together is nucs at a discount for club members. There’s nothing more discouraging than starting in beekeeping only to have trouble the first year and have to buy another package or nuc next year to get back in. The club should support it’s members in this area and with all the talent we possess on a collective level, I see no reason why we couldn’t create some sort of colony replacement program or nuc bank for those who just started out and had some bad luck. This of course goes hand in hand with the queen rearing project and the mentoring program. 

BUMBA Equipment
BUMBA now owns all the equipment necessary for uncapping and extracting honey. We just purchased a hot knife, we have an extractor and we have a large stainless steel uncapping tank. The tank is a big one and would only be useful if you have a lot of uncapping to do. If anyone needs it now or in the future, just give me a call. We will discuss whether we should collect a nominal fee from members to rent this equipment by the day or whether it should be free of charge.

The Harvey’s Do It Again!

Once again, Jim and Glynis Harvey with, the help of daughter Kyra, held another field day for young and old alike. Thirty of Kyra’s classmates attended and had a blast participating in all the fun and games related to beekeeping that Glynis could have possibly schemed up. She even came up with a race where all the students were organized in groups of 6 representing foragers, workers, house bees, nurse bees and such and made a relay race out of it. With plastic cups, rubber banded to their legs, the forager students had to rush out and gather pollen, (candy corn) put it in the cup banded to their leg and somehow make it back quickly to their colony without dropping it and pass it along to the worker bees. Every student got to play a different bee role until everyone had a turn at all areas of the bee’s responsibilities. What an incredible idea! I took lots of pictures and had a great time. 
During the events, one of her hives swarmed and collected about 40 feet up in a poplar tree. Standing beside me she just mumbled $!&^%$# and asked me if I would go up and fetch it for her. I said, “If you paid the hospital bills from the fall, I’ll go up.” Then she asked me about my health insurance. I actually inspected the tree thoroughly and thought about it but the limbs were about as big around as my thumb and didn’t think they could hold a 200 pound monkey. It sure would have been a great opportunity though, to catch and hive a swarm in front of all those students, maybe next time. 
At the end of the field day I asked who wanted to be beekeepers and just about every kid raised their hand and shouted out, “ME”! I have no doubt that some of those kids will become beekeepers as I remember seeing some of them there before and they were much more confident around the bees this time. I said next time they should be running through an obstacle course and getting sprayed with water and be attacked by birds just so they know what bees are really up against. Throw some pesticides in there too while your at it. Glynis makes it such a positive experience for the children, having them put colonies together, letting them stick their fingers right in the combs and get some honey while the bees are flying around and clinging to the frames, WHAT COULD BE BETTER THAN THIS?

GREAT JOB GLYNIS AND JIM, HOPE YOU DO IT AGAIN NEXT YEAR!
Electronic Newsletter
As with all organizations and businesses, cost cutting is always on the table. One area where we can reduce our expenses is by eliminating the hard copy news letter we mail out 6 times a year. We need to hear the club’s input on this topic as I am sure some of us use it as a reminder to come to the meetings. People who don’t have email nor believe in computers of course would continue to receive it. When we knock the mailing down to 10 pieces or so, it will free up our editor, David Morris to concentrate on more important issues related to the future of beekeeping and help keep extra funds in the bank for club business.

Outyard Available
Jerry Fischer called me the other day about a former beekeeper that is in need of a colony for pollination, conveniently located in Bowie, Md. This could be an opportunity to get another beekeeper back into the business. If anyone is interested, see me after the meeting.

YAHOO News Group
This is a fantastic tool and has unlimited uses for our club. Until you sign up and check it out, we’ll never know just how much help it can really be. If you haven’t signed up yet, do so and post any questions, photos, or files you would like to share with your fellow beekeeper. 

Hope to see everyone at the meeting,

Scott Seccomb
WINTERING BEES 

Bob Cory

Dunkirk, MD
April 23,2007  
I’ve often said the two most important things in trying to manage bees are winter survival and swarm discouragement. Two years ago Chris Drazba told me of a winter management technique that he had tried and seemed to be promising. Chris is a St. Mary’s county beekeeper holding the So. Maryland record for honey production in excess of 800 pounds for seven colonies, his third year of beekeeping! I verified that because I bought most of his honey that year. 

Chris had read an article where the late Roger Morse of Cornell Univ. advocated mid-summer placing of the queen in the bottom box of a two story colony and confining her there with a queen excluder. The idea was in response to another beekeeper who advocated wintering bees in a story and a half colony. Sorry Chris could not recall the reference to this discussion. 

July 2, 2005 after removing the last of my honey supers, 5 of 15 colonies in my outyard at Swann Farm, located in Calvert County, Md., were randomly selected. The top box was tilted up and a queen excluder placed at the top of the bottom box. The queens were found, picked up, and released into the front entrance of the bottom box. At the end of October, 2005, the queen excluders were removed and all of the top boxes were nearly full of capped honey. That autumn had produced a good nectar flow from goldenrod and wild aster. By moving some of the honey from the five experimental colonies only one of 21 colonies was lost. No sugar was fed either in autumn or the following spring 2006.

This winter 2006/2007 has been a peculiar one. Early July, 2006, I used the wintering technique on 11 of my 24 colonies. Eight at Swann farm and three at my home yard in Northern Calvert county. January 4, 2007, all of my 24 colonies were inspected on a day where the temperature exceeded 70 degrees F. About half of the colonies had several frames of capped brood while the other had no brood or only eggs. My next inspection was Feb. 23. Much to my dismay 13 of the 24 colonies were dead-outs. A 55% winter loss from starvation. The survivors were the 11 experimentals. Three at my home yard and eight at Swann farm. April 4, three of the strongest colonies were split and 5 more were split April 21. If all goes well I should be up to 19 colonies by the end of May.

My goal is to maintain about 25 colonies without feeding any sugar water. I hope some other beekeepers will try this wintering method and if you do let me know the outcome. 
[Ed. Note: you can contact Bob at 301-855-8431]
MSBA Summer Meeting!
June 16, 2007 9:30 AM

Harford Comm. College, Belair, Md.

Ann Harman, regular “Bee Culture” columnist, EAS Master Beekeeper, world bee traveler and former MSBA president, is the featured speaker at the MSBA Summer meeting, in Bel Air, Md. Ann will speak on “Working with the Africanized Honey Bee” and “Is Fall Requeening in Your Future?” These two timely talks will certainly give you much to think about. Fall requeening could be a very important skill if you chose to eschew southern queens for fear of AHB – or, do you need to fear AHB? Ann’s talk on AHB will undoubtedly provoke much discussion. 

We are very lucky to have Dr. Jeff Pettis, Research Leader for the Beltsville Bee Lab, speak about the current efforts to identify what is happening with Colony Collapse Disorder. What can we do to avoid it? How will it affect the small scale beekeeper, if at all? What efforts are being undertaken to recognize, diagnose, identify and treat this “new” malady, if indeed it is really new, or simply a reoccurrence of old bad news. A great deal of time, effort and money is being focused on this one issue; will we have answers in time for critical fall management? If you are not at this meeting, where else will you find the answers? Get the latest update on research and findings, only at MSBA!
Our third “most excellent” speaker is Steve McDaniel, of Manchester, MD. EAS Master Beekeeper, past president of both Central Md. and Carroll County Beekeepers Associations, currently VP of CMBA (again!), professional photographer and recipient of international photography awards, he’s an all around “great guy” and great speaker. Steve’s presentation “Summer and Fall Management – Tips and Techniques” will cover the important hive management points you need to keep in mind from now, through fall. 

Finally, MSBA President, Carol Johnson will recognize Maryland’s outstanding beekeepers with the presentation of the “Free State Citizenship Award” and the George Imirie Education Award”.
A Lunch option will be available for orders to be delivered.  
Directions: Harford Comm College, 401 Thomas Run Rd.,  Bel Air, MD 21015 

From points West and South of Baltimore:

Take the Baltimore Beltway, I-695 North, to I-95 North. Take I-95 north to MD 24, via exit 77B toward BEL AIR.  At US-1, turn RIGHT onto US-1. Stay STRAIGHT to go onto FULFORD AVE/MD-22 E. Continue to follow MD-22 E. for 3.5 miles. Turn LEFT onto THOMAS RUN RD. 

What are Your Bees Doing This Month

Colony Collapse Disorder
David Morris

beefriend@verizon.net
Colony Collapse Disorder (CCD) continues to dominate the news. Since the last newsletter there have been more TV programs and news articles. The June 1 Washington Post “Style” section had a front page article on CCD, and Post Gardening columnist Adrian Higgins wrote about it on May 10. How do we translate this into support for the USDA Bee Labs? 
The USDA program supports five labs (Beltsville, Baton Rouge,  La, Weslaco, Tx, Tucson, Az, and Logan, Ut). Each specializes in different areas. The Logan Lab specializes in non-honey bee species, such as the mason, orchard, alkali and bumble bees. These are important pollinators for specific crops. E.G. the alkali bee specializes in pollinating alfalfa. The bumble bee is great for use in greenhouses. But their use is limited.
It is obvious why the honey bee is so important to our food industry. Our agricultural culture is so efficient that 1% or less of our population works on a farm, compared to a century ago when over one-third of the population were farm workers. The result is massive acreage that leaves no room for natural pollinator populations. Even if there were room for native pollinators, you have to remember that many of our foods are Old World, just like the honey bee; they need each other.
As a result, four of the five USDA Bee Labs concentrate on our honey bee. Tucson focuses on pollination dynamics and honey bee nutrition. Weslaco is working on the AHB. Baton Rouge is responsible for the introduction of the Yugoslav line YRS-AC1 in the late 1980s, the Russian bees in the late 1990s, and the development of the “SMR” line of bees. Beltsville works on disease identification and treatment, and honey bee genomic studies. When Terramycin resistance developed in American Foulbrood, it was Beltsville that developed Tylosin as the alternative. These labs all carry a lot of  responsibility in keeping the honey bee population healthy. Please do not think that they work alone. Every researcher at the bee labs will quickly acknowledge that university professors and extension personnel, commercial beekeepers and state inspectors play a large, vital and equal role in keeping bees healthy.
Not surprisingly, in a world where less than 1% of the population knows anything about food production, commercial honey enterprises are sometimes seen as “feeding at the public trough”. In response, there have been attempts in the pass to severely cut back on bee research funds, touting savings of up to $5 million per year; the total budget for all five Bee Labs is under $8 million, so $5 million is major.
I encourage you to make at least one opportunity this year to speak in support of the USDA Bee Labs and let your voice be heard by Congress.

Back to beekeeping! 
We had an amazing black locust nectar flow this spring! The weather turned cool just as the flowers opened and kept them open for two weeks and the lack of rain let the bees fly every day. If you over-wintered hives they should have stored wonderful combs of light, black locust, honey. Likewise, I am sure that holly, and possibly tulip poplar contributed well; those honeys are dark. Next up, basswood. A lot of us have developments and shopping centers that have planted Little Leaf Linden, a European basswood. This, too, can provide an excellent surplus of light honey in June. It has a slight green tinge to it when held to the light. In July, the Great Dearth sets in. Do not expect any surplus until aster and goldenrod at the end of summer and early fall. 

Extract your surplus in late June or early July. Get into the hive before it gets “testy” in August. Combs left on the hive very long also will gather “travel stain” (propolis and pollen from foragers that didn’t wipe their feet at the entrance) or may be used to rear more brood; after the surplus flow the hive doesn’t need more workers. Remove only combs that are at least 80% capped, the more the better. Pick a day with low humidity, this helps assure the honey moisture level will be low.
Save your very best, whitest, fully capped comb to enter in your county, and the MSBA, honey shows, along with jars of honey!

Those of us who received packages in late May need to make sure that they have a continuous flow of nectar or sugar syrup. If you do not have drawn comb for the package and are giving it foundation, if you have a strong, clean, established hive, and if you expect a June nectar flow, you would do well to let the established hive draw out half of the foundation. Help the package however you can. Move some drawn comb from the established hive to the package. Add a frame of brood while you’re at it. When the basswood blooms start to brown and drop, begin feeding again until you have 20 drawn frames.
Email me if you have questions! Good luck!  
EAS 2007!

Newark, Delaware

www.easternapiculture.org
Key facts: Deadline for Dorm room, meals and banquet registration, July 13.

Dates: Short Course: Aug 6-8

Conference: Aug 8-10

Location: Univ. of Del., Newark

Dues: $25 Annual/$250 Life

Registration: Online using credit card at www.EasternApiculture.org. Registration by check or mail to John Tulloch, EAS Treasurer, PO Box 473, Odessa, DE 19730

Additional registration information from John Tulloch,  302-378-1917, or  Treasurer@EasternApiculture.org 

Program info is on the EAS web site.

The annual Eastern Apiculture Society conference, one of the premier beekeeper meetings in North America, will be held in Maryland’s backyard. Maryland beekeepers could not have a more convenient opportunity to attend. The conferences always consist of two parts, the high-powered short course (Monday-Wednesday) and the conference itself (Wednesday – Friday). Each, distinctly different, provides excellent opportunities and advantages to improve as beekeepers in  everything from hive management and marketing, to the latest results from bee researchers.

The Short Course provides class time, lab work, and extensive time in the apiary. One of the principle criteria for EAS site selection is the question, “And where do we place the 40 or 50 hives we’ll be using?” The short course is also two-tiered, aimed at new beekeepers, and the advanced or experienced ones. Prominent researchers, authors and speakers are always a feature, such as Dewey Caron, Larry Connor, Clarence Collison, Jeff Pettis Diana Sammataro, Jim Tew, Ann Harman and Kim Flottum.  You will hear from experienced beekeepers, inspectors and extension personnel, such as Bill Troup, Bob Mitchell, Jennifer Berry, and Dennis Van Engelsdorp. Topics will include biology, anatomy, behavior and hive management, disease, treatments and IPM, and the all important queen.

The Conference is a combination of morning lectures, an extensive set of afternoon workshops and hive time, as well as evening social events. Lectures and workshops are lead by Kim Flottum, Jeff Pettis, Jennifer Barry, Dewey Caron, David Tarpy and Anita Collins, plus many names MSBA members will recognize, such as Jerry Fischer, Bill Troup, Warren Seaver, Paul Dill, Dean Burroughs, Lloyd Snyder and Mike Embry. This is not to ignore the many leaders that come from around the country, such as Joli Winer from Mid-Con, Lisa Jager from the National Honey Board, and Greg Hunt from Purdue, this year’s Hambleton Award recipient for his work on the bee genome with respect to behavior and mite resistance, and many, many more!

Stellar conferences like these cost money; EAS makes every effort to keep down costs and still make the profit needed for the organization to carry on its work. For example, this year, EAS is awarding $5,000 in grant money towards research on CCD. One way the costs are kept down is by meeting on college campuses.

Attendance and costs are very flexible; you can stay off campus at  a motel or campground, or park your RV on campus. Meals are optional, but you won’t beat the all-you-can-eat buffet offered here. Here’s a rough estimate of costs for a single person.  

	
	Short Course
	Conference

	EAS Dues $25
	Aug 6, 7 & 8
	Aug 8, 9 & 10

	Registration
	$125
	$125 (3 day)

	Meals (B$7 /L$10 /D$12)
	$75
	$58

	Rooms 

($50/Nt sge)
	$150
	$150

	Awards Banquet
	
	$35

	Totals
	$350
	$368


See you in Newark! David Morris, EAS Director

FREE STATE Bee Supply
Your local bee supply dealer

Please be sure to call ahead to set up a time to visit!  Contact Dave or Laura Polk at 301-580-9313. 

As always, thanks for your continued support!
Dave and Laura Polk
◄*************************************►

The BUMBA Newsletter needs 
YOUR Article Here!

You don’t have to be an expert to write about  your experiences and impressions of beekeeping. 

Just Do It!

◄*************************************►

BUMBA 2007 Calendar
2007 Beekeeping Activities & Dates
Items in BOLD are held at Watkins Nature Center. 
June 7,
Reg. Meeting 7:30 PM w/ Wayne Esaias, Goddard Climatologists

Aug 2,
Reg Meeting 7:30 PM State Fair Preparation, Pick a Pest Challenge

Aug 6-10, EAS 2007, Delaware

Aug 24 - Sept 3 
Maryland State Fair
Sept 22,
Mentoring Visits

Sept 22, 
Clinton Animal Fest at Cosca Park, Clinton, Md.
Oct 4, 2007 
Reg Meeting 7:30 PM Gruvers 

Dec 4, 2007 
Christmas Party 6:30 – 10 PM 
One Last Word: DUES!                                                Please check the year on your label!
E

very club needs a little money to keep it going.  Although BUMBA is solvent, dues are needed to cover meeting room rental, refreshments and the newsletter.  BUMBA has raised its annual dues to $15.  So we hope you’ll remember to bring your cash or check to the next meeting.  Phil loves to find checks in the mailbox.  Send your dues check to: 

Mail $15  to Phil Hazen, BUMBA Treas., 330 HIGHVIEW RD., TRACY'S LANDING, MD, 20779
NAME: _____________________________________________________________________________
ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________
CITY: ________________________________________
ST _______
ZIP _____________________
TELEPHONE: _________________________  EMAIL: ____________________________________
( Check if you would like a hardcopy of the newsletter in addition to an email copy.

( Check if you do not want your name and address published in a BUMBA member directory.
BUMBA Meeting Location – Watkins Park Nature Center

BUMBA annual dues are $15.  Our regular meetings are held on the 1st Thursday of the even months (except December) at the Watkins Park Nature Center, 301 Watkins Park Drive in Largo.  From Route 301 or I-495 take Central Ave. (Rte 214) to the intersection with Enterprise Rd. (Rte 193).  Turn south onto Watkins Park Dr. and go ½ mile to the park.  Follow the road all the way to the back to the Nature Center.  We thank the Nature Center Staff for their assistance. For information about the Nature Center, please call 301-218-6702 
Put these dates on your 2007 BUMBA Calendar:

April 7, 10 – 2 PM, Field Day, Bob Cory’s apiary
April  12, 10 AM; Short Course 
April 14, 10 – 4 PM, Short Course Field Day

May 12, Amazing Animal Fest, Bladensburg
June 7, 7:30 PM; Regular Meeting 
June 16, 9:30 AM, MSBA Summer Mtg., Harford CC, Belair
August 2, 7:30 p.m.; Regular Meeting 
August 6-10, EAS Delaware

Sept 22, Mentoring visits

Sept 22, Clinton Animal Fest at Cosca Park 

Oct 5, 7:30 PM; Regular Meeting 

Nov 10, 9:30 AM, MSBA Fall mtg., MDA Hq, Harry Truman Pkwy, Annapolis
Dec 4, 6:00 PM; Holiday Party 

Bowie-Upper Marlboro Beekeepers Association Officers

Pres. 
Scott Seccomb
301-868-2086 
scott.seccomb@verizon.net
VP
Leigh Walton
301-577-3088
leiwal@verizon.net
Treas. 
Phil Hazen 
410-867-4911
PhilRuthHazen@verizon.net
Sec’y 
Margaret Paxton
301-702-9310

Editor 
David Morris
301-725-6185 
beefriend@verizon.net
Inspector  
Jerry Fischer 
301-261-8106 ext. 5920
 fischeje@mda.state.md.us
MSBA Pres. 
Carol Johnson
301-432-6413
cgjohnson@dhmh.state.md.us
David Morris

BUMBA Editor
9309 Montpelier Drive

Laurel, MD 20708-2553

PAGE  
9

